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MOBILE ALABAMA CRUISE TERMINAL  

PARKING SHUTTLE SERVICE 
 

 
The City (“City”) of Mobile is amending its Request for Proposals (RFP) for Parking 
Shuttle Services for the Mobile Alabama Cruise Terminal. 
 
On page 2 of the solicitation, the RFP states that the shuttle “vehicle must have 
handicap passenger access.”  The City instead intends that adequate handicapped 
parking will be available within the Cruise Terminal and handicapped persons will be 
directed to park in the Cruise Terminal and not at the Civic Center overflow lot.  Since 
the shuttle service is for the Civic Center overflow lot, handicapped access will not be 
required of the shuttle service. 
 
One page 3 of the solicitation, the RFP states that “all drivers must have obtained a 
TWIC (Transportation Worker Identification Credential) and must have the card in their 
possession.”  The City has determined that, since shuttle drivers will not require 
unescorted access into the Cruise Terminal building, and only into the parking garage, 
shuttle drivers do not need a TWIC. 
 
Proposals remain due to the City at 4:00 pm, CDT, Friday, September 16, 2016. 
 
 


